GUILFORD ASSOCIATION BOARD –MARCH 7, 2017 MEETING MINUTES

March 7, 2017

7:00 PM

Westcott Room, Second Presbyterian Church

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Margaret Alton, Joshua Angulo-Bartlett, Curtis Campbell, Elizabeth Comer, Carl Coscia, Howard Friedel, Anthony Gill, Clarke Griffin, Jeremy Hoffman, Tom Hobbs, Chris Lyon and Lynda Riley. 

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Adrian Bishop, Jarrod Bolte, Cathy Boyne, Francesco Castellano, Tim Chriss, Angela Hamilton and Francie Spahn.

PRESIDING: Tom Hobbs, Guilford Association President

Curtis Campbell was welcomed to the board.

The minutes from the January 10, 2017 meeting were approved.

Reservoir: Tom Hobbs

The water has been completely drained from the reservoir. The week of March 13 pressure tests will be done on the soil to make sure it can withstand the weight of the two tanks of water. The pressure tests will be loud.

There continues to be lots of dirt and noise. Construction is running about thirty days behind schedule that means longer workdays and Saturday construction.

Financials: Tom Hobbs and Clarke Griffin

About 80% of Guilford residents have paid the mandatory maintenance charges. Of these people almost 50% have also paid the Guilford Security Patrol fees.

Parks: Margaret Alton

Lots of tree pruning is being done in all the parks. Ash trees are receiving the ash bore treatment. 

Dead plant materials will be replaced in the St. Paul median. 


Signs: Jeremy Hoffman

Seven signs will be ordered for three parks: three for Sherwood Gardens, two for Gateway Park, one for Little Park and one for Sunken Park. The signs will indicate that the park is private and will list the most important rules (all dogs on leash, pick up after your dog and do not walk through flower beds). 

The signs will cost $2200 each. One-third of the cost is the installation because the signs are set in concrete. There was discussion concerning whether the signs should be covered with anti-graffiti coating which adds significantly to the cost. The costs and effectiveness of anti-graffiti coating will be explored.

Traffic: Carl Coscia

Mayor Pugh contacted the Department of Transportation to add the St. Paul Street along Gateway Park to their list for street lighting.

Speed cameras have been set up along 39th St.

A request was made for a crosswalk across Charles St between Bedford Place and Overhill Road.

Architectural Committee: Tom Hobbs

Twelve applications for review of architectural changes have been received since the beginning of 2017. The requests include fences and additions.

The first new house on St. Paul Street is almost completed. The second house that is next door is about to start construction. BGE is charging them $70,000 to bring gas to their houses. They are splitting the cost.

The Guilford Association is in litigation with a number of homeowners due to failure to comply with the architectural covenants. Replacing a slate roof with asphalt shingles and replacing wooden windows with vinyl windows are among the violations.

Security: Chris Lyon

Angela and Chris met with U.S. Securities the end of January. Officer Perez from the Northern District also attended the meeting. We used to have the ability to track the security vehicle in terms of number of miles driven, the route taken and the location and time of breaks. If we wish to have this information we have to pay $150/month for the new software.

Officer Perez said there is a warrant out for a woman who walks dogs but is also suspected of stealing jewelry. The Northern District is working with the post office to identify a person who has been stealing packages. Fingerprints were lifted from some of the discarded packages. A man fitting this description has been arrested in Remington.

Restoration Gardens II: Tom Hobbs

Construction is expected to start in April for the home for homeless youth that will be located in Pen Lucy along Greenmount across from Underwood Road. The funeral home on the site will be torn down.

Social Events: Tom Hobbs and Lynda Riley

The Spring Egg Hunt will be scheduled in April.

Dinner at Dusk will be held on Sunday, June 4 from 5-8 PM. Ken Kolodner, his son and another musician will perform again. 

A suggestion was made by Lynda Riley to consider for 2018 raising the Guilford Association dues slightly ($10/year) to cover the cost of Dinner at Dusk and having the event be free to all residents who paid the Guilford Association dues. The Homeland Association has an annual picnic that is free for all members.

Respectfully submitted,
Lynda Riley
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